

	THE SECOND SEMESTER TEST	<u>The Supervisor's Signature</u>	Paper No.:
Class:	ENGLISH 6		No. Code:
Student's name:	TIME ALLOWED: 60 MINS DATE:		

<u>The Examiner's remark</u>	SCORES	<u>The Examiner's signature</u>	Paper No.:
			No. Code:

I. Listen and choose the best answer: (1pts)

- What does speaker A think is the most exciting?
A. mountain biking B. horse riding C. sailing D. swimming
- What sport is the most interesting for speaker B?
A. doing exercise B. walking C. bird-watching D. water skiing
- Why does speaker C never go waterskiing?
A. Because his grandfather had a boat. B. Because he went sailing when he was a boy.
C. Because he lives near a lake. D. Because he thinks it's too dangerous.
- What sports does speaker D think is the greatest sport on earth?
A. swimming B. sailing C. skiing D. canoeing

II. Choose the word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that best fits the space in each sentence: (2.5pts)

- Do you _____ garbage to protect the environment?
A. turn on B. pick up C. pick D. reuse
- We _____ lights when we go outside so we can save electricity.
A. turn on B. turn down C. turn off D. put off
- Remember to turn off the _____ when you're brushing your teeth.
A. faucet B. air conditioner C. electricity D. waters
- _____ is a low place between hills or mountains with a river going through it.
A. Cave B. Island C. Campsite D. Canyon
- UK homes use water _____ cooking, cleaning and more.
A. to B. for C. on D. together
- What's seventy-five percent as a fraction?
A. two fifths B. three quarters C. one third D. three fifths
- Six months equals _____ of a year.
A. half B. a quarter C. two thirds D. one third
- _____ is the sport of travelling down a river in a rubber boat.
A. Hiking B. Camping C. Rafting D. Kayaking
- _____ is a place where people can put up a tent.
A. Cave B. Campsite C. River D. Lake
- _____ is a person the police think has done something wrong.
A. Detective B. Victim C. Thief D. Suspect

III. Complete the sentences with the correct forms of words: (1pts)

- Robots can repair _____ machines. (break)
- Robots are very _____ in hospitals and factories. (use)
- Amusement parks are places with many games and rides for _____. (entertain)

18. There are lots of _____ stars in the night sky. (shine)

IV. Read the passages. Then decide which answer A, B, C or D best fits each space: (1.5pts)

Some people think robots make our lives easier but others disagree. Robots can work in factories to help workers (19) _____ heavy things or make toys and cars. Robots can also work in hospitals to (20) _____ on sick people. The cool thing is they can understand lots of languages. Also, robots don't (21) _____ tired and don't make mistakes (22) _____ they can do dangerous things like (23) _____ people. However, robots don't have feelings so they don't understand people who have problems. They just do their jobs. Sometimes robots can run (24) _____ energy and stop working.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|------------|------------------|
| 19. A. get | B. lift | C. lifting | D. using |
| 20. A. operate | B. treat | C. help | D. work |
| 21. A. have | B. get | C. make | D. bring |
| 22. A. because | B. but | C. during | D. so |
| 23. A. rescuing | B. to rescue | C. rescued | D. being rescued |
| 24. A. of | B. in | C. out of | D. over |

V. Read the passage:

A. Decide the sentences True or False: (1pts)

Canada Square is the tallest building in London and the sixth tallest building in the European Union. It is a modern steel and glass building that was built by a Canadian company. Canada Square is 235 meters high and has 50 floors, though there is no 13th floor because people think that this number brings bad luck! It is an office building and there are about 9,000 people that work there. It has almost 4,000 windows. You can even see this building from Amersham, which is a town about 45 kilometers away. Canada Square has a flashing red light at the top of the building for aeroplanes to see. The elevators take 40 seconds from the ground floor to the 50th floor. Below the building are two basements and nearby there are two large shopping centers and two tube stations. If you are afraid of taking the lift or just feel like exercising, you can take the stairs to go up. There are 4,388 steps from the bottom to the top. Good luck!

- | | |
|--|-------|
| 25. Canada Square is a traditional type of building. | _____ |
| 26. There is public transport near the building. | _____ |
| 27. You can only go to the top by elevators. | _____ |
| 28. The building has 50 floors. | _____ |

B. Write the answer to each of the following questions (0.5 pts)

29. Why is there no 13th floor?
→ _____
30. How long does it take to go from the ground floor to the 50th floor by elevators?
→ _____

VI. Use the suggested words to arrange the complete sentences: (0.5 pts)

31. replace/ should/ with/ because/ during battles/ soldiers/ robots/ they/ get sick/ don't/ we/.
→ _____
32. the environment/ recycle/ to/ plastic bags/ protect/ should/ we/ newspapers/ and/.
→ _____

VII. Make questions for the underlined part in the following sentences. (2.0pts)

33. I usually play soccer.

34. Showers use 21% of water in homes. ?
35. It takes two hours by bus to get there. ?
36. We can go rock climbing and fishing. ?

The end